ACTION: Original DATE: 06/03/2016 3:33 PM



MEMORANDUM

TO: Christopher Logsdon, Ohio State Board of Cosmetology

FROM: Sydney King, Regulatory Policy Advocate

DATE: May 27, 2016

RE: CSI Review – Chapter 21 (OAC 4713-21-01, 4713-21-03, 4713-21-04, and 4713-

21-06)

On behalf of Lt. Governor Mary Taylor, and pursuant to the authority granted to the Common Sense Initiative (CSI) Office under Ohio Revised Code (ORC) section 107.54, the CSI Office has reviewed the abovementioned administrative rule package and associated Business Impact Analysis (BIA). This memo represents the CSI Office's comments to the Agency as provided for in ORC 107.54.

Analysis

This rule package consists of one rescinded and three amended rules being submitted by the Ohio State Board of Cosmetology. The rule package was filed with the CSI Office on December 24, 2015 and the comment period for the rules closed on January 15, 2016.

The rule package provides the requirements for continuing education, licensure renewal procedures, and applying for inactive licensure status and temporary work permits. According to the BIA, the Board reached out to all licensed entities, schools, local associations, and societies representing the branches of cosmetology regulated by the Board for input. Additionally, no comments were received during the CSI public comment period to indicate the impacted business community had concerns with the rule package. The CSI Office met with the Board on March 22 to discuss several rule packages that were submitted in December. In this meeting, the Board

provided additional information on the rule package and subsequently submitted a revised BIA on April 7, 2016.

The BIA details the costs of compliance, including fees for continuing education and the completion of applications. The Board states that the rule package is necessary to ensure licensees are receiving continuous education and managing the status of licenses.

Recommendation

For the reasons explained above, this office does not have any recommendations regarding this rule package.

Conclusion

Based on the above comments, the CSI Office concludes that the Board should proceed with the formal filing of this rule package with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review.

cc: Mark Hamlin, Lt. Governor's Office